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DRAFT 11/14/2024

Trustees in Attendance:   Trish Engelhard (Board President), Sue Gray, Sue Heavenrich,  Mary Kay Porter, Nancy Riggs,  Roy Yarrington, Dick Zavatto

Trustees Absent: Deanna Houck

Others in Attendance:   Donna Schwender (Library Director), Lois Purcell (Board secretary), Linda Kacypyr (Library staff), Tim Schwender (Guest), Angie Malone (Guest)

· The meeting was called to order at 7:02 p.m.
· The agenda was distributed via email by Trish in advance of the meeting.  The agenda was approved (motion to approve made by Sue H and seconded by Roy).
· The minutes from the board’s monthly meeting on October 09, 2024 were approved (motion made by Nancy and seconded by Roy)
· After review, the financial statement, prepared by Kim Sullivan, was approved (motion made by Mary K and seconded by Sue H)	

LIBRARIAN’S REPORT:

	Donna provided a full report of library activities since October’s meeting. Of note: FLLS will be giving us money as they did last year, to be used for collection development, though the amount is not certain yet.  Several library staff and board members attended the FLLS annual meeting in Ithaca on October 18.  Donna mentioned that the weeding process continues, but that has slowed a bit as we wait for more bookends and easels. The time to apply for the Rosen grant is coming in a few weeks, and the process for planning for the summer reading program events is tied to funds from that grant, so Donna will be juggling those activities as she prepares for next year’s programs.

MISCELLANEOUS BUSINESS:

· The lighting project has been completed, though there is a bit of minor work to complete in Donna’s office.   
· The proposed budget for next year was distributed, discussed and approved. Our contribution to the E platforms will be $750 as it was last year.   
· Sue H provided us with a draft of a revised policy on the rights of employees to express breast milk in the workplace.  The board approved the revised policy.
· We still need to add one more member to the board.  We will wait until our annual meeting in January, to add that new member.   
· Our 5 year strategic plan needs more review and updating—think brainstorming!  Discussion will continue in January.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:05 p.m.  Reminder: we will not meet in December. The next meeting will be held on January 8, immediately following our annual meeting, which will begin at 6 p.m.

Minutes submitted by Lois Peret Purcell
